
 

 

LINCOLN COUNTY LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

BUDGET COMMITTEE MINUTES 

LIBBY BRANCH & ZOOM 

THURSDAY, MAY 2, 2024 

 

Members Present: Barb Hvizdak, Laura Finley, Alyssa Ramirez (Director LCL) 

 

Alyssa presented the FY25 Budget Planning Worksheet and FY25 Library Wage Worksheet (see 

attached). 

 

Alyssa worked with Dallas to draft a preliminary wage budget. The commissioners approved a 

1.5% COLA, which is accounted for. With Alyssa’s resignation, the best way to plan for wages 

costs was to budget for Alyssa’s 3 weeks of work in July plus her estimated vacation and sick 

payout separate from the new Library Director’s salary.  

 

Insurance premiums increased $50/month for a single employee plan and $140/month for a 

family plan. A single employee plan was budgeted for the new Library Director (Alyssa opted 

out of County insurance, so this created an additional increase to line 148). 

 

Alyssa’s payout, COLA, and insurance increase total $23,000 above last year’s budgeted 

personnel amount. The library is asking for additional funding to cover this increase. It cannot be 

assumed into the current library budget. Even wiping out the book budget (currently $15,000) 

would not cover this increase.  

 

For operating costs, the library board agreed to submit the budget to recover the $17,000 lost to 

the FY24 budget. Alyssa noted that this year the Foundation agreed to take on a number of costs, 

like program expenses and children’s books, due to receiving special grants. Often these are one-

time grants and Alyssa is unsure if they will be available for next year.  

 

The first budget meeting with the commissioners is scheduled for May 7 at 9:30am.   



 

 

 

  



 

 

 


